
State of Wisconsin 
DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 
107 Sutliff Avenue 
Rhinelander WI 54501-3349 

CERTIFIED MAIL/RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED 

April 24, 2019 

Ms. Susan Owens 
617 North Bond Street 
Eagle River, WI 54521 

Tony Evers, Governor 
Preston D. Cole, Secretary 

Telephone 608-266-2621 
Toll Free 1-888-936-7463 

TTY Access via relay - 711 

SUBJECT: Former Zmek Wrecking Property, 8861 County Highway H, Oneida 
County, Wisconsin 

Dear Ms. Owens: 

ParceiiD Numbers: SU 529 and SU 530 
WDNR BRRTS # 02-44-548409 

On January 30, 2015, you were notified by John Sager-former project manager of your responsibility to 
investigate and, as needed, clean up contamination located at the above-referenced property. A copy 
of this letter is attached for your review. As owner of this property you have certain legal 
responsibilities, as outlined in Section 292.11 (3), Wisconsin Stats., also known as the hazardous 
substances spills law. Section 292.11 (3) states: 

• RESPONSIBILITY. A person who possesses or controls a hazardous substance which is 
discharged or who causes the discharge of a hazardous substance shall take the actions 
necessary to restore the environment to the extent practicable and minimize the harmful effects 
from the discharge to the air, lands or waters of the State. 

Wisconsin Administrative Code chapters NR 700 through NR 749 establish requirements for 
emergency and interim actions, public information, site investigations, design and operation of remedial 
action systems, and case closure. Wisconsin Administrative Code chapter NR 140 establishes 
groundwater standards for contaminants that reach groundwater. 

Please contact me within thirty (30) days of this date with an update. I can be reached at (715) 365-
8942, email: Carrie.Stoltz@wisconsin.gov or you may send an update in writing to my attention at the 
address listed above. Thank you for your cooperation in this matter. 
Sincerely, 

rrie Stoltz 
Hydrogeologist 
Bureau for Remediation & Redevelopment 
/cs 

Enclosure: January 30, 2015 letter 

Cc: Jayne Wade-DNR Waste Management Specialist (via email) 
Melissa Yarrington-DNR Stormwater Management (via email) 
Chris Bartelt-DNR Conservation Warden (via email) 
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